
From: Ryan, Elizabeth <eryan@emd.sc.gov>
To: Stenson, KimKstenson@emd.sc.gov

Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
CC: Batson, Stevensbatson@emd.sc.gov

Date: 1/13/2016 1:18:21 PM
Subject: RE: SCEMD Legislative Interface

Katherine,

I hope you are having a great day! Whenever you have a minute could you please help me with the following 
questions?

1. For the PowerPoint presentation we have for Friday's briefing, will we need to bring our own laptop 
and projector to the auditorium? How much setup time will we need?

2. Do you know how many staffers will be present on Friday? We have a packets of information for each 
attendee and also an EMD tumbler if you think it would be appropriate.

3. Representative Bernstein asked for me to attend a meeting tomorrow evening. I want to email her to 
confirm the details and I thought I had her email address but I can't seem to find it. Would you mind 
sending it to me when you have a minute?

Thanks so much!

Elizabeth Ryan
803-201-3739

From: Stenson, Kim
Sent: Tuesday, January 12, 2016 10:22 AM
To: 'Veldran, Katherine' <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
Cc: Batson, Steven <sbatson@emd.sc.gov>; Ryan, Elizabeth <eryan@emd.sc.gov>
Subject: RE: SCEMD Legislative Interface

Katherine,

Per our earlier conversation, we will present current flood cost estimates, an overview of the various FEMA programs 
(public assistance, individual assistance, and mitigation), non-federal cost share estimates, programmatic timelines, 
and challenges. The emphasis will be on estimated costs but background on the various programs will assist in an 
overall understanding of where we are in the process and where we are headed.

Please let me know if you have any questions or if you need anything else.

Regards,

Kim

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Monday, January 11, 2016 6:08 PM
To: Stenson, Kim <Kstenson@emd.sc.gov>; Batson, Steven <sbatson@emd.sc.gov>; Ryan, Elizabeth <eryan@emd.sc. 
gov>
Cc: Baker, Josh <JoshBaker@gov.sc.gov>; Mottel, Haley <HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov>
Subject: RE: SCEMD Legislative Interface

Hope all is well! As a follow up to the emails below - are you available this Friday, 1/15 at 1:00pm or 2:00pm for a
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Senate and House staff briefing in the Statehouse auditorium?

Thank you,
Katherine

From: Baker, Josh
Sent: Tuesday, December 15, 2015 9:59 PM
To: Baker, Josh
Cc: Stenson, Kim (Kstenson@emd.sc.gov); Batson, Steven (sbatson@emd.sc.gov); Veldran, Katherine
Subject: RE: SCEMD Legislative Interface

Elizabeth,

We're happy to help and I think that these types of meetings will be valuable in advance of this year's appropriations 
process. Katherine Veldran, our legislative director will facilitate this meeting; we're anticipating 8-10 legislative staff, 
a couple of your folks, and Katherine and I.

Thanks,

Josh

From: Ryan, Elizabeth [mailto:eryan@emd.sc.gov]
Sent: Sunday, December 13, 2015 2:19 PM
To: Baker, Josh
Cc: Stenson, Kim; Batson, Steven
Subject: SCEMD Legislative Interface

Josh,

As you know, SCEMD is working diligently to ensure that the flooding cost estimates we provide to the Legislature are 
properly documented and explained. The programs that we work with can be complex, and we would appreciate your 
assistance in coordinating opportunities to explain the numbers and programs in more detail to the staff members 
from the legislative committees.

Thanks!
Elizabeth

Elizabeth M. Ryan
Chief of Recovery and Mitigation
South Carolina Emergency Management Division
2779 Fish Hatchery Road, West Columbia, SC 29172
Office - 803-737-8774 
Cell - 803-201-3739
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